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For the first time in five years, overdose deaths have
declined nationwide, marking a pivotal shift in the
ongoing battle against the opioid crisis. According to the
Centers for Disease Control, fatal overdoses fell 1.5% in
2023, from a record high of 114,652 in 2022 to 112,875.

The state of Florida mirrored the national trend with an
even steeper decline. Fatal overdoses dropped 5.9% in
2023, from 7,921 in 2022 to 7,450. This marks a 9.4%
reduction since the state’s peak of 8,227 deaths in 2021.

Across Central Florida, overdose deaths decreased by
6.8% from their 2021 high of 732 to 682 in 2023. However,
progress varied by county:

Seminole County: deaths fell 27.2%, reflecting
significant progress.

Orange County: a smaller but still encouraging decline
of 6.6%.

Osceola County: deaths rose 20.2%.

Preliminary data from 2024 indicate that the rate of
decline is accelerating at the national, state, and local
levels.

Despite these encouraging trends, overdose deaths
remain 2 to 3 times higher than they were a decade ago,
primarily due to the prevalence of illicit fentanyl. Sustained
efforts and innovative solutions are critical to maintaining
momentum and saving more lives from overdose.
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